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March 26, 2014 
 
Northland Family Planning Center- South (636005) 
C/O Renee Chelian 
24450 Evergreen Road 
Southfield, MI 48075 
 
SUBJECT: State Licensure Survey Findings for Above-Referenced Agency 
 
Dear Renee Chelian: 
 
An initial state licensure survey was conducted on March 19, 2014 at Northland Family 
Planning Center South located at 24450 Evergreen Road, Southfield, MI 48075.  
 
Participants included: 
• Renee Chelian, Administrator, Northland Family Planning Center East 
• Stephanie Toti, Senior Staff Attorney, Center for Reproductive Rights  
• Lara Rabiee, Staff Attorney, Center for Reproductive Rights 
• Pam Lindsey RN, State Health Care Surveyor, MDLARA 

 
Findings included using single use narcotics (fentanyl) for multiple patients, and failure 
to provide clear narcotic count documentation, R325.3842.  
 
The facility presented plans to correct these medication practices with surveyor on site. 
Upon implementation of these plans the facility will be on an initial basis in compliance 
with MCL 333.20801 through 333.20821 and/or the Michigan Administrative Rules for 
freestanding surgical outpatient facilities R325.3801 through R325.3877. A plan of 
correction is not required. Verification of implementation will occur during the facility’s 
next state survey. 
 
Once Bureau of Fire Services (BFS) and Engineering approval is granted, a six month 
license will be issued. As an FYI, a post licensure survey will be conducted after 
surgeries are performed (within six months). Feel free to contact me if you have any 
questions. 

    
Pam Lindsey, RN, BSN, Surveyor 
Licensing and Regulatory Affairs 
State Licensing Section 
LindseyP@michigan.gov  
(P): 517-897-2093 
(F): 517-241-3354 


